
   
        

   
 

          
           

          
 

               
              

 

   
          

 

  

             

 

        

              

        

  

             

          

 

          

    

               

        

  

  

              

              

              

               

                 

                 

             

 

City of Hawthorne
�
Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission
�

September 4, 2018
�

LET THE RECORD SHOW PURSANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 
54954.2 THIS AGENDA WAS POSTED ON THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
BULLETIN BOARD AT 9:00 AM THURSDAY AUGUST 30, 2018. 

The Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman
�
Huhn @ 6:00 pm in the City Council Chamber of Hawthorne City Hall.
�

Roll Call:
�
Present: Commissioners Bowie, Balboa, Azuoma, Marquez, Plascencia, Posey & Chairman
�
Huhn.
�

Absent: None
�

Also present: Von Norris, Director of Parks & Recreation and Kywanna Bowie, Recreation
�
Supervisor.
�

The flag salute was led by Commissioner Posey.
�

Commissioner Marquez made a motion to approve minutes of August 7, 2018. Motion
�
seconded by Commissioner Balboa. Vote All Ayes
�

Written Communications:
�

A.	� There were no City Council minutes to present at this time. 

B.	� Commissioners reviewed September 2018 Memorial Center & Sports Center 

Calendar. 

C. Commissioners also reviewed the Maintenance Report for August 2018. 

Parks & Recreation Foundation: 

Chairman Huhn mentioned that they will be having a Golf Tournament Meeting tomorrow. They 

will be discussing changes in the course.
�

Director’s Report:
�

Manager’s Report:
�

A.	­ Hawthorne Pool/ Memorial Center/ Sports Center - Swimming lessons went well. 

After 10 weeks we served over 3,000 participants at our pool with very few 

complaints. Maintenance will begin working on the second phase after August 17th. 

Currently our new Recreation Specialist is working on cleaning up the rates and fees for 

the Sports Center. By the end of the year everyone will be paying the correct fees. 

B.	­ Youth Sports – Our flyers for Futsal have been sent to the Hawthorne School District. 

This year we will be adding two days of clinics for the participants. 



              

            

 

    

                  

                    

    

           

                 

               

          

            

    

           

 

               

  

                  

    

              
               

    

     

 

  
 

 

C.	­ New Programs – We are offer a new program non-competitive swim program called 

Hawthorne Hammer Heads. We’ve received lots of inquiries regarding this program. 

Commissioner’s Discussion Action Item: 

Chairman Huhn asked that the commission focus on what we are able to do with regards to the 

Art Show. Some of the things that were discussed early may not be doable due to the lack of 

resources. Discussion followed. 

Commissioner Bowie agreed to work the door for the Art Show. 

Commissioner Balboa was glad there was a detail discussion with regards to the Art Show. She 

also thanked Commissioner Plascencia for everything she’s done with regards to the Art Show. 

She is the leading voice with the Art Show. 

Commissioner Posey invited all of the Commissioners to the Youth Basketball League 

Championship game. 

Commissioner Plascencia thanked the Recreation Department for covering the cost to 

refreshments. 

Commissioner Marquez agree to help out with distributing the Art Show fliers to the school 

district. 

Commissioner Azuoma loved the Brochure. He is willing to do anything he could do to help with 

the Art Show. 

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Huhn @ 7:00 pm. The next regular scheduled 
meeting is Tuesday, October 2, 2018 at 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of 
Hawthorne City Hall. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 

Kywanna Bowie 


